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CUTLINE: Heather Boothby, NCB Credit Underwriter (far left), Dr. Nicole Roades, SSCC President (left center), 
and Michelle Ward, NCB Human Resources Manager (far right), present the 2023-2024 NCB Minority Excellence 
Scholarship to Jessilyn Gilman (right center). Cae’don Brennan and Anthony Houck, not pictured, will also be 
awarded the NCB Minority Excellence Scholarship for the 2023-2024 academic year. 

 
SSCC Awards NCB Minority Excellence Scholarship to Jessilyn 

Gilman, Cae’don Brennan, and Anthony Houck 

 
National Cooperative Bank (NCB) and the Southern State Community College Foundation have 
announced Jessilyn Gilman, Cae’don Brennan, and Anthony Houck as recipients of the NCB 
Minority Excellence Scholarship for the 2023-2024 academic year. 
 
Gilman, a 



Brennan is a 2020 high school graduate, pursuing a degree in Accounting, with a career goal of 
becoming a CPA and working in the business sector for a renewable energy or software 
company. 

 
A 2020 graduate of Greenfield McClain High School, Houck is pursuing a degree in Accounting 
with a career goal of working in the corporate business sector as a business consultant.  
 
The NCB Minority Excellence Scholarship is awarded to deserving students attending Southern 
State Community College, with preference given to those majoring in Accounting, Business, or 
Computer Technology. 

 
“NCB is proud to provide this scholarship which represents the Bank’s commitment to our 
community and an extension of our inclusive culture,” says Michelle Ward, Human Resources 
Manager, and Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Fellow. “It was a pleasure to meet Jessilyn, one of 
the recipients of the NCB Minority Excellence Scholarship,” Ward adds.  
 
To learn more about SSCC Foundation scholarship opportunities, please visit 
www.sscc.edu/financialaid/scholarships.shtml.   
 
For more information on the stewardship role of the SSCC Foundation, please visit 
www.sscc.edu/about/foundation.shtml. 

### 

Southern State Community College does not discriminate, in its programs or activities, against applicants, employees, or students based on race, 
color, religion, gender, gender identity or expression, national origin (ancestry), military status (past, present or future), disability, age (40 years 
or older), status as a parent during pregnancy and immediately after the birth of a child, status as a parent of a young child, status as a nursing 
mother, status as a foster parent, genetic information, or sexual orientation. Questions about this should be directed to the Lead Title IX 
Coordinator, 100 Hobart Drive, Hillsboro, OH 45133; (937) 393-3431. The following people have been designated to handle inquiries regarding 
the non-discrimination policies: 

Dr. Jessi


	Dr. Jessica Wise, Title IX Coordinator
	Dr. Peggy Chalker, Title IX Investigator

